

HENRY KENDALL HIGH SCHOOL

Principal - Andrew Backhouse

SWIMMING CARNIVAL - GOSFORD POOL MONDAY 19 FEBRUARY 2018

Dear Parent or Caregiver

2 February 2018

Our Annual School Swimming Carnival for all students in Years 7 - 12 will be held on **Monday 19 February 2018** at Gosford Swimming Pool.

The cost of the carnival is \$3.50 which is payable at the entry of the pool.

It is an **official school day** and students are encouraged to attend and participate. There are events for all levels of swimmers, including 50m races.

All students should bring their swimmers, towel, and sunscreen. A canteen will operate selling a variety of food and drinks. If you plan to compete in a number of events, it is advisable to bring your own food and drink, as time may be limited. There is adequate shade provided, however a hat and sunscreen are essential items. Rolls will be marked at the pool and absentees must bring a note, on the next school day, explaining their absence.

GETTING TO THE POOL

- All students who are getting dropped at the pool by their parents must be at the pool by 8.45am
- ALL RED and BUSWAYS BUSES will drop off students at school as normal.
- Red and Busways students who get dropped at school should make their own way to the pool.
- Red and Busways students may book and pay for in advance, a seat on a bus to go from the school to the pool (please use tear off Booking Form below).

AT THE CONCLUSION OF THE CARNIVAL

 ALL Red and Busways students who have to catch their school bus home will be allowed to leave the pool early to walk back to school to catch their normal bus or return on the bus (if they paid for a seat in advance)

It is requested that parents and caregivers please arrange for your child to be dropped off at the Gosford Swimming Pool and be picked up in the afternoon.

Yours faithfully

Andrew Backhouse **Principal**

Gareth Wright

Head Teacher PDHPE/Sports Organiser

(This excursion is part of the students' learning program and has the Principal's approval)



HENRY KENDALL HIGH SCHOOL

Please return signed permission note to your roll call teacher before Thursday 15 February 2018 (Week 3)

I hereby consent to	(student's name) in Year
	Carnival to be held on Monday 19 February 2018 at nission for photographs to be taken and published in the e-YES / NO (please circle).
Parent/Caregiver Name (Please print)	Parent/Caregiver Signature Date
Is your child Anaphylactic ☐ No ☐ Yes Allergic to: Where will the EpiPen be located on t	this excursion:
Special needs of my child of which you should be aware (e.g., allergies, medication – please provide full details):	
I give / do not give permission for my child	d to receive medical treatment in case of emergency
Parent/Caregiver Contact No(s):	(on date of this excursion)
Student's Mobile No:	
×	
BOOKING FORM FOR CATCHING THE BUS FROM SCHOOL TO GOSFORD SWIMMING POOL	
If you wish to catch the bus from school to office with your \$3.00	Gosford Pool please return the slip below to the front
Departs Faunce Street at 8:45am and retu	urns to Henry Kendall High School at 2:45pm.
Student Name:	Roll Call:
Parent/Caregiver Name:	
Parent/Caregiver Signature:	